
 

 

 
Madrid, 24th September 2019  

 
 
 
In compliance with the provisions of Article 228 of Royal Legislative Decree 4/2015 of 
23rd October, approving the revised text of the Securities Market Law,  notifies of the 

following 
 
 

SIGNIFICANT EVENT  
 

 
The Board of Directors of AENA SME, S.A., at its meeting held today, 24th September 
2019, has agreed to extend the Duty Free and Duty Paid contracts currently operated by 
World Duty Free Group S.A. (DUFRY) and its subsidiaries in the twenty-five airports 
managed by AENA in its Spanish network. It is also expected that this extension will be 
agreed on similar terms by Sociedad Concesionaria del Aeropuerto Internacional de la 
Región de Murcia (Concession Operator for the Murcia Region International Airport) 
for said airport, a company wholly owned by AENA SME, S.A.  
 
The extension will be for a period of five years, with an initial period of three years and 
two possible additional extensions of one year each. This extension will begin at the end 
of the term of the current contracts, 31st October 2020 and end, therefore, if the 
maximum five years are exhausted, on 31st October 2025.  
 
The technical and financial conditions of the contracts will be the same as those 
currently in force, except for an annual remuneration increase of the fixed component of 
the guaranteed minimum revenues, over the entire extension period, of 1.56% weighted 
average per annum. The variable compensation percentages are unchanged.  
 
 
 
 
The Secretary of the Board of Directors 
Juan Carlos Alfonso Rubio 
 


